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Guest Speakers/Programs  

December 1st -  5:30 pm  -  Annual WCGS Christmas Pot Luck with a Special Guest! WCGS will provide 
the entree, you bring a side dish to pass. This will be followed by the Election of Officers, Ugliest 
Christmas Sweater Contest then - BINGO!   

 
 2016 Dues are due!  If you are not a Lifetime Member, please send 
in your payment as soon as possible . 
 

Guest Speakers/Programs 2016 

 

January 5th -  NO MEETING  

February 2nd -  1:30 pm -  Show and Share - Come and meet your fellow members and bring some-
thing interesting to show or a story to share or just your companionship.  

March 1st -  1:30 pm -  Family memories in miniature  
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From the Presidentõs Desk 

Mike Hay & Chris Brookes- WCGS Co-Presidents 

Mikeôs Message: 
 

Snow and time is flying! 

Following our December meeting, my last year as your co-president will begin.  I have been an officer in our 

society for some 5 years, and, I believe, we have done some good work.  In addition to manning our library 

room on the second and third Tuesdays each month, and preparing the newsletters and maintaining the web-

site, Martha and I have performed liaison duties with neighboring societies, presenting our societyôs assets 

and benefits.  Now is the time for other members to consider stepping up and taking more active roles. 

Recapping our 2015 activities: Our February show and share was well received and met some new folks and 

got some new members.  Our witch ancestor program in March had to be cancelled but stirred a great deal of 

interest so when we re-scheduled it for October, the room was full.  The cemetery walk, unfortunately, was a 

burn out/rain out/blow out.  All the weather that could destroy the program happened.  So we try again next 

year.  Check out the pictures from the Family History Fair in this issue.  We had hoped for a larger turnout, 

but it was what it was and we had some happy recipients of our door prizes and raffle items.  Too many fam-

ily history events were going on all over the area which helped dampen the attendance at our event. Kenosha 

Genealogy Society has scheduled the next joint event for September 17 2016 to avoid the same problem.  

We need to support this program because we are co-hosting it and it promotes our society as well as 

Kenosha and Burlington. 

 

At our December meeting, we elected the new Board: Vice-President: Karen Weston; Board of Directors: 

Karen Helwig, Diana Bird, Judy Rockwell, and Dolores Schutt, Co-Presidents Mike Hay and Chris Brookes 

are continuing their second year as well as Co-Treasurers Deb Ketchum and Martha Hay.  Feel free to con-

tact any Board member if you have an idea for the Society.    

Wish everyone a happy and healthy Holiday Season and a prosperous 2016!! 

 

 

Chrisôs Co-Comments: 

 
Happy Holidays to Everyone! Halloween. Thanksgiving. Christmas. All wonderful times of family traditions 

and memories. Weôve had a beautiful fall season ï no need for snowsuits under Halloween costumes. Dad 

carved artistic pumpkins and wired them for lightbulb eyes. Thanksgiving ï a day football and food for me ï 

turkey and Nanaôs 24-hour salad.  And Christmas is around the corner. We open one present on Christmas 

Eve and the rest Christmas morning. What are your traditions and memories? Remember to add Take-away 

Bingo and the WCGS holiday party to your list ï Tuesday, December 1 at 5:30. 
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Deb Ketchum, Librarian 

 

   Another year has come and gone, the WCGS library has had a steady 
stream of visitors this past year. As customary, research has been a 
broad range of topics which proves to be most helpful to our visitors.     
 
   The WCGS library provides information for more than just Walworth 
County. We have information worldwide and access to various paid web-
sites.  This year I noticed quite a few of our visitors were not avid com-
puter users. They had no idea of how to research online, which is not a 
bad thing. They were able to find useful information from other materials 
in the library. So next year I would like to focus on adding new materials 
to our library that doesnõt require the internet.  
 
   Iõm asking our readers to suggest materials to help with all aspects of 
research. If you know a book - send me the title and author. It could be a 
book on families or countries or history whatever you have found as a 
valuable resource. If you know of an index that could be useful to others - 
send me the title and where to acquire. Do you receive newsletters from 
other Societies? How about donating it to the library when youõre finished 
with it?  
  Send suggestions to Deb Ketchum at debgenvol@gmail.com or WCGS, 
P.O. Box 159, Delavan, WI 53115.  
 
  The end of year brings us to the holidays. The WCGS library will be open 
through Dec.15th, Tuesday and Dec. 19th, Saturday . The library will 
reopen Jan. 12th, Tuesday for the next year.  
 
If you have a need to use the library during the holidays call me and I 
may be able to accommodate,  Deb Ketchum 262 -215 -0118.  
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The Newberrys of Lake Geneva 
 

By Christine Brookes 

Mary Janzen Quinn introduced us to the Newberry 

Library at our November meeting. Founded in 1887, 

the library has served as Chicagoôs independent re-

search library for the past 128 years. The funding for 

the library came from a bequest in the will of Walter 

Loomis Newberry who died at sea in 1868 enroute to 

France where his family was waiting. According to an 

article in the New York Times in 1885, Mr. New-

berryôs body was preserved in a cask of rum and re-

turned to Chicago for burial at Graceland. 

 

A little more Newberry research links the family to 

the maritime history of Geneva Lake. Walter and his 

brother Oliver were involved in shipping in Buffalo, 

NY. Shortly after the War of 1812, Oliver traveled by 

sailboat from Buffalo to Detroit, MI. Finding the port 

a war-ravaged mess, Oliver went home to Buffalo. A 

few years later the Erie Canal reduced shipping rates 

and Oliver returned to Detroit to open a shipbuilding 

yard. He became known alternately as the 

ñcommodore of the lakesò or ñthe steamboat king,ò 

the owner of the largest fleet on the lakes. In 1833, he 

constructed the steamboat Michigan, which was the 

largest steamer on the lakes at the time. The same 

year, Walter moved on to Chicago. 

 

Lucius Newberry, a cousin, tracing his ancestry to a 

common ancestor, Benjamin Newberry (1624), mar-

ried and started his family in Connecticut, then re-

moved to Chicago. His son Edwin Oscar was a 

steamboat captain on Lake Michigan (possibly on one 

of his cousinôs boats) and also worked as an account-

ant. Shortly after the Great Chicago Fire, Oscar 

brought his family to Lake Geneva, gave up account-

ing, and became ñCaptain Oscar,ò piloting the largest 

steamer on Geneva Lake named after his father 

Lucius Newberry. 

 

The family story goes that Captain Oscar was out 

fishing one fine day in 1874 when a sudden storm 

came up. He hailed the Lady of the Lake which was 

passing by at the time, captained by his friend Ed 

Quigley, and he expected to be rescued. Captain 

Quigley ignored him and left him to ride out the 

storm. Oscar vowed to build a bigger boat and run the 

Lady off the lake. The Lucius Newberry was launched 

on April 24, 1875. 

 

Captain Oscarôs daughter Ida, at age 16 İ , christened 

the double-decker, side-wheeled steamer with a bottle 

of champagne, but the boat failed to launch. Appar-

ently the grease was cold so the boat could not slide 

down the ramp into the water. After two hours of 

jumping, pulling, pushing, dancing, and yelling, the 

Lucius Newberry finally glided into the bay. 

 

Ida Wolcott Newberry secretly married Charles Sum-

ner French who served four terms as the second 

mayor of the Village of Geneva, later becoming post-

master, president of the Board of Education, and 

founder of the Equitable Electric Light Company. 

 

Five children blessed their union, and each child car-

ried a family name into the next generation as Ida did 

in forwarding her Connecticut Wolcott heritage: Elea-

nore Ermina, named after Charlesô mother; Mary 

Elizabeth, named after Idaôs grandmother; Charles 

William, named after Charlesô father; Henry Lucien, 

named after Idaôs grandfather; and Sidney Byington, 

whose middle name was his grandmotherôs maiden 

name. 

 

The family home on Geneva Street was built in 1888, 

one block north of the lake and two blocks from Cap-

tain Oscarôs home on Wisconsin Street. The carriage 

house at the back of the property also remains, and 

has been restored to match the Queen Anne style 

house. 

 

The Newberrys ï another link between Chicago and 

Lake Geneva. 
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Our October program was presented by member, Sylvia Linton, who told us about her ancestor, Reverend 

George Burroughs, who was hung as a witch on August 19, 1692.  We had a pretty good turnout - what does 

that say about us? 

 

Program Recap 

Co-President, Chris Brookes, makes the upcom-

ing announcements.  

The group seems to be enjoying the program. Sylvia Linton  

Our November meeting consisted of a short program presented by Mary Quinn who gave us information 

about the Newberry Library, an update of the slate for the upcoming society election, and we made orna-

ments for the Christmas 

tree we put up at the 

Walworth County His-

torical Society for the 

December 5th, 6th, and 

12th Christmas tree walk. 
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Program Recap 

Blank ornaments and decorations to choose from. 

Some of the results - arenôt we a talented bunch?! 


